

Public Service Commission

Audrey Zibelman Chair

Patricia L. Acampora
Gregg C. Sayre
Diane X. Burman
Commissioners

Paul Agresta General Counsel Kathleen H. Burgess Secretary

Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12223-1350 www.dps.ny.gov

December 12, 2016

Kenny Perkins Consultant RTC Associates, Inc. 3075 Breckinridge Boulevard - Suite 425 Duluth, GA 30096

Re: Matter 16-01231 - Petition of User Centric Communications, Inc. for a Transfer of Control.

Dear Mr. Perkins:

We received your petition, filed on June 13, 2016, pursuant to Sections 99 and 100 of the Public Service Law, requesting approval, on a *nunc pro tunc* basis, for Mr. Eddie Davis to purchase 100% of the stock of User Centric Communications, Inc. from its current owner Mr. Simon Ginsberg. As a result of the transaction, control of User Centric Communications Inc. will transfer from Mr. Ginsberg to Mr. Davis.

According to Sections 99 and 100 of the Public Service Law, an application is deemed approved within 90 days unless the Commission or its designee notifies the petitioner in writing that the public interest requires the Commission's review and its written order. I have been designated by the Commission to review such petitions. The Department has reviewed your petition and, based on representations in the petition, finds that the proposed transaction does not require the Commission's action. Therefore, approval is deemed granted by operation of law effective September 13, 2016.¹

¹ The petition states that the transaction was implemented by January 26, 2016. Thus, the instant petition was not timely filed, since Public Service Law Sections 99 and 100 require Commission approval prior to transactions involving a change of control of a certificated entity. Consequently, the transaction is approved by operation of law on a prospective basis. Because such approval will not have retroactive effect, the parties will be at risk for any consequences that may result from failure to obtain prior Commission approval.

Please contact Lauri Mullen at (518) 457-5762 or lauriann.mullen@dps.ny.gov if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Knes A. Yednes

Karen Geduldig

Director

Office of Telecommunications

cc: R. Kudan

M. Broderick

Central Operations